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Dear Sorors: 

This memorandum serves as official notification to any soror with a sanction end date before July 1, 2015. 
Pursuant to the National Constitution and Bylaws (Article XIII – DISCIPLINE, Section 2. J.), if a 
soror/member has not satisfied her fine or financial obligation within a five-year period from the expiration 
of the sanction, she will be expelled from the organization by the National President. . The deadline to 
submit your payment in full is March 1, 2021.  Please Note: previously expelled members are no longer 
classified as sorors and are no longer eligible to make fine outdated payments. 

To become a member/soror in good standing with the organization you must submit your entire fine 
payment by the designated date. The designated date is five (5) years after the sanction end date. Payments 
can be paid at any time during the sanction period. Please note, installment payments cannot be made in 
increments less than $50. Once the full fine payment is received and verified by National Headquarters, the 
member/soror will be eligible to submit dues and any applicable fees to a local chapter or as a member-at-
large to reactivate an active financial member status in the organization 

The preferred method of payment is online by credit card. 

If you are unable to utilize the preferred method, a check or money order made payable to Delta Sigma 
Theta Sorority, Inc. will be accepted. Please mail your fine payment to the following address, be sure to 
include your name and member number: 

Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc.  

P. O. Box 418194  

Boston, MA 02241-8194  

It is recommended to also attach a return receipt to retain for your personal records. 

To inquire about your membership status or the disciplinary action process, please contact 
internalpolicies@deltasigmatheta.org .Thank you for your immediate attention toward this matter.  

Sisterly, 

Cheryl A. Hickmon
National First Vice President 
Chair, National Scholarship & Standards 
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